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Following Jesus...
Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com • Twitter: @Jeff__Roberts

We began our New Year with great news from our Capital Campaign Team. Our 
Co-Chairperson, Fred McDuffie, reported that we had as of the first of the year 
476 pledges that totaled over $4.1 million. In addition, we have already received 
$438,613 in gifts against the pledges. Please remember you can contact Jan Brown 
in the office about any questions in fulfilling your pledge. Our Trustees will be 
meeting this week and will recommend our next steps toward our project. I am so 
grateful for the generosity of every member of our congregation during 2013 and 
for all who have chosen to be a part of this campaign. Our leadership team has 
done a tremendous job under the guidance of Fred McDuffie and Harry McDonald. 
Thank you to everyone who made our campaign a success. To God Be the Glory!

I am looking forward to our Discipleship courses this winter. In particular, I want 
to invite you to be a part of our five-week study on the book of Daniel. Dr. Barry 
Jones, Old Testament Professor from Campbell Divinity School, will be leading our 
sessions on Wednesday nights in the Chapel. We begin at 6:15 p.m. and hope you 
will choose to join us for this time of Bible Study. 

As we begin a new year, there is much to be excited about at our church. God 
is moving among the people at Trinity and every week. I see members finding 
their place of service and new faces coming to join us as we join hands with 
God. Please be in prayer for our church as we embark on this important year of 
ministry. It is a joy to be your Pastor.

New Comer/New Member Dinner
Thursday, January 16 • 6:30pm • Coble’s House 

RSVP to the Church Office at 919-787-3740



Deacon & SS 
Organizational 

Meeting
Sunday, January 12 

6:00pm • Fellowship Hall

Our annual meeting is for teachers, care 
group leadership and class leaders. The goal 
is to make sure that each church member in 
the Sunday School class is assigned to one of 
the class Deacons. 

Baptism 
8:30am	 Extended Teaching Care
8:45	 Worship @ 8:45 (Sanctuary)
9:30	 Welcome Center Opens 

(Narthex)
9:45	 Sunday School  

(Bible Study for all ages)
10:55	 Extended Teaching Care
	 Worship @ 10:55 (Sanctuary)
	 Deacon Ordination & Installation
4:00pm	 FirstLight Choir (Choir Rm)
5:00  	 Baptist Men’s Council (Conf. Rm)
	 First Aid Training (MultiPurpose)
	 MS Choir
5:45 	 HS Snack Supper (UG)
6:00	 Bells of Praise
	 Deacon and SS Leaderhip 

Organizational Meeting (FH)
	 HS Choir
	 MS Snack Supper
6:15	 MS Missions

This Sunday At Trinity

North Raleigh Ministries
This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:

• Canned Fruit
• Canned Meats (Tuna, Chicken)

• Cleaning Items

Charitable Contribution Statements 
The 2013 Charitable Contribution Statements 
have been mailed. Please look over your 
statement and call Jan Brown at the church 
office (919-787-3740) with any corrections or 
questions by Wednesday, January 15th. 

Financial Reminder: If you have been 
making your contributions by automatic draft 
and would like to increase your giving for 
the new year or add your Capital Campaign 
giving, please call Jan Brown and let her 
know. Thank you!

IMPORTANT NOTICE: To ensure the 
deductibility of your church contributions, do 
not file your 2013 income tax return until you 
have received a written acknowledgement of 
your contributions from the church. Some of 
your contributions may not be tax-deductible 
if you file your tax return before receiving 
a written acknowledgement of your 
contributions from the church.

Women’s  
Book Club

Third Thursday of each month 
7:00pm • Parlor 

Facilitator: Beth Duke

January 16 
Sarah • by Marek Halter

Deepest Sympathies
Nancy & Robert Dodd and family 
upon the death of Nancy’s brother, Eddie 
Jones of Ft. Myers, FL on December 28th.

Anne Fogleman & granddaughters 
Kelly Ray (spouse, Kevin), Erin 
Carwell, & Jackie Bullock (spouse, 
Brandon) and family upon the death 
of Anne’s husband and longtime Trinity 
member, Bill Fogleman of Raleigh on 
December 30th.

Doug & Sherry Torgent, children 
Cameron & Cassie and Doug’s family 
upon the death of Doug’s brother, Mark 
Torgent on January 2nd. 



Deacon of the Week Fellowship Dinner
Wednesday, January 15

$3.00 & $4.00 Plate  
Lasagna 
Side, Salad, Dessert, and Drink

$2.00 Plate  
Chicken Nuggets 
Side, Salad, Dessert, and Drink

Please make or cancel reservations  
by Monday 4:00 pm each week.

Boyd Dimmock has 
been a member of 
Trinity since 1974 and 
is a native of New 
Bern, NC. She and her 
husband, Tom, have two 
children: Julie Anna and 
Laurie; and three grandchildren: Micah, 
Annalise and Vivian. Boyd is retired from 
IBM. She serves as 10th grade SS Teacher, 
Chair of the Nominating Committee and 
sings in the Adult Choir. She works with 
the Dimmock SS Class. She also works 
with deacons Fran Holland and Joe Ward.

Thank You Cards
From Joan Phillips and Beverly 
Munday. These cards will be posted on 
the bulletin board for the congregation 
to read.

Welcome to Trinity

James “Jim” Cook of Raleigh, joined 
TBC by statement of his faith.

David & Ashley Mills of Raleigh, joined 
TBC by letter from Oak Grove United 
Methodist Church of Decatur, GA.

Sunday Evenings

Deacon & Sunday School Class Leadership 
Jan. 12 • 6:00pm •FH 
Facilitator: Dr. Jeff Roberts

New Deacon Training 
January 19 & 26 • 6:00pm • B236 
Facilitator: Dr. Jeff Roberts

Safety and First Aid
Facilitator: Safety and Risk Committee 
Jan. 12 • 5:00-7:00 pm • E247 
Cost: $25 (Scholarships Available)

Friends and Family CPR and AED
Facilitator: Safety and Risk Committee 
Jan. 26 • 5:00-7:00 pm • E247 • Cost: $25 

Divorce Care
Sun. beginning Jan. 19 • 5:00-7:00pm • D360 
Cost for Workbook: $20

TUESDAY Nights

Men’s Bible Study: TNT (Tues. Night 
Training) Part 2: Nehemiah
Facilitator: Dr. Jeff Roberts 
Jan. 21-Mar. 11 • 6:30-8:00 pm

Wednesday Morning

Women’s Bible Study: “A Woman’s Heart, 
God’s Dwelling Place” Beth Moore
Jan. 15-Mar. 26 • 9:30-11:30 am • B-Hallway 
Cost: $16 for Study Guide 
No Child Care Provided

Wednesday Evenings

Pastor’s Bible Study: Daniel
Facilitator: Dr. Barry Jones, Old Testament 
Professor, Campbell Divinity School 
Jan. 8-Feb. 5 • 6:15-7:15 pm • Chapel

Companions Along the Way
Facilitator: Hal Melton 
6:15-7:30 pm • Parlor

January 8-February 26: “Soul Feast” by Marjorie 
Thompson; March 5-April 9: Lenten Emphasis; 
April 23-May 21: Practicing what we’ve learned

Basics of Fitness
Facilitator: Rev. Spencer Good 
Jan. 8-Mar. 12 • 6:15-7:15 pm • ROC

Discipleship Classes Winter/Spring 2014



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Smoke on  
the Mountain

At the Temple Theatre in Sanford

Thursday March 6 • 12:30 - 5:30 pm 
Cost: $19, Due Friday February 14

This wonderful production, featuring 
two dozen rousing bluegrass songs, tells 
the story of a Saturday Night Gospel 
Sing at a country church in North 
Carolina’s Smoky Mountains in 1938. 
Pastor Oglethorpe is trying to bring 
his tiny congregation into “the modern 
world.” You will be laughing, singing, 
and clapping along as one thing after 
another goes awry and they reveal their 
true and hilariously imperfect natures.

We’ll return before dark, so don’t worry 
about driving at night after this outing! 
Sign-up and get your check made out  
to TBC into the office no later than 
Friday, February 14. Call Kathy Driver at 
919-621-0236 if you have questions.

Friday, January 10 • 9:00 am - 3:00 pm
Cost: $5 - $10 for Lunch  
and $5 - $10 to spend

Now that the holidays are over and you’ve 
taken down the tree, it’s time for an 
adventure! This will be a low cost, moderate 
walking level daytime outing that you don’t 
want to miss.

Call Kathy Driver at 919-621-0236  
if you have questions. 

Present

Lord Listen to 
Your Children

Monday, January 27, 2014 
3:00 pm 

Oakmont Baptist Church, Greenville, NC

Cost: Your dinner and donation  
to the NCBSO Mission Fund

What a great opportunity! Some of 
Trinity’s own are members of this 
wonderful organization and their 
performances around the state are in 
great demand. We’ll travel to Greenville 
and have an early dinner at a local 
restaurant. Then, we’ll head to Oakmont 
to get in place by 6:00 p.m. to ensure 
we get good seats at this first come 
first seated event. While there is no 
admission fee, we are encouraged to 
make donations to enable these talented 
musicians to participate in a mission trip.

The seats on the vans will go quickly 
so sign-up now! Call Kathy Driver at 
919-621-0236 if you have questions.



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

McCreary Co., KY
Summer Mission 
Opportunities

Construction & Vacation Bible School

July 19-26

We will continue our Rural Poverty 
Initiative mission in one of the poorest 
counties in the US this summer. One 
team will work on substandard housing 
through Hills and Hollers Ministries as 
we have done for many years. The other 
team will plan and lead a Vacation Bible 
School for children in need physically 
and spiritually at the Eagle Community 
Center. Cost of these week-long missions 
is $275 including transportation, lodging, 
meals and T-shirt. Cost of building 
materials and VBS supplies is covered  
by our TBC Missions Budget. If you  
are interested in participating on either  
of these teams, please sign-up on the 
Narthex Registration Board. Planning will 
begin soon, so don’t wait!

New location this year at the Beach Colony 
Resort with its roomy condominiums 
overlooking the ocean. This year’s retreat 
will return to a theme that was one of the 
most popular we have done in the past, 
but one that needs to be revisited from 
time to time… “The 5 Love Languages.” 

Knowing your spouse’s primary “love 
language” and USING it habitually to 
strengthen your relationship are two 
different things. We’ll have a lot of fun 

learning together, and also hearing 
testimonies about the positive results that 
can come from putting this information 
into practice. 

Cost: $249 per couple: includes lodging, 
snacks and program fee. Meals are 
additional, but you have a kitchenette  
in your condo. $100 deposit due now.

Sign-up by contacting Hal at:  
919-787-3740 or hmelton@tbcraleigh.com.

Don’t Wait! Five Rooms Left!

Winter Marriage Retreat
Myrtle Beach

February 28 - March 2  •  Friday Evening - Sunday Worship

Companions 
Along The Way

Begins Wednesday, January 8 
6:15 pm • Parlor

One of our many opportunities for spiritual 
formation through our Discipleship 
ministries at TBC is a small group gathering 
each Wednesday evening from 6:15 to 7:30 in 
the church parlor I call “Companions Along 
the Way”. This is a time of quiet reflection 
and silent prayer that many find wonderfully 
refreshing in the middle of a busy week. In 
addition, we read a book together on some 
aspect of our journey of transformation into 
the image of Christ. This winter, we will 
read and discuss a foundational classic on 
personal spiritual practices that you can use 
to deepen your sense of God’s presence and 
peace, learn the value of reading scripture 
for formation in addition to information, and 
enjoy enhancing your spiritual journey. The 
book is “Soul Feast” by Marjorie Thompson, 
and copies will be available for $10 at the 
first gatherings. Please come and join us, 
simply as companions on our journey of 
faith. – Rev. Melton



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Music Notes

Musicians, please check the dates 
for worship and rehearsals below, 
as some events have changed.

January 7

Primetimers Choir  
Resumes Rehearsals

January 8

Wednesday Programs Begin

January 10

Choir Retreat  
At Trinity

January 12

Trinity Laymen  
Both Morning Services

Student Choirs & Bells of Praise  
Resume Rehearsals

January 19

Instrumental Ensemble   
Both Morning Services

Febuary 9

Children’s Day 
Preschool and Children’s Choirs    

Both Morning Services

Music Calendar

We began our first worship services of 
the year with special music by Testament 
this past Sunday. Thank you, Testament, 
for preparing and using your gift of music 
for our worship and for the Lord. God has 
truly blessed you guys with talent and we are 
blessed by the music you share so faithfully 
throughout the year.

Join the  
Music Ministry

Looking for a choir or ensemble to 
participate in this new year? We have 
many choirs and ensembles where you 
can come and be a part of a great musical 
fellowship. From time to time, I hear the 
words, “I’ve thought about joining the 
Adult Choir, but they don’t need me up 
there.” Yes, we do! And we need you 
in other groups as well! Our FirstLight 
choir, which serves the 8:45 am service 
each Sunday, looks for new members 
to come and join them in singing God’s 
praises as well as the Adult Choir and 
the vocal ensembles of Trinity. So many 
places are available to serve. If you have 
instrumental skills or vocal capabilities 
and haven’t plugged in yet, don’t let 
another year go by without finding a 
place to serve in music ministry.

Choirs & Ensemble Rehearsal Times
Tuesdays

Primetimers Choir • 10:00 am

Wednesdays
Preschool & Children’s Choirs • 6:00 pm

Living Praise Vocal Ensemble • 6:30 pm

New Covenant Vocal Ensemble • 6:45 pm

Instrumental Ensemble • 6:30 pm

Adult Choir • 7:30 pm

Sundays
FirstLight Choir • 4:00 pm

Middle School Choir • 5:00 pm

Bells of Praise • 6:00 pm

High School Choir • 6:00 pm

We are currently in need  
of instrumentalists for our  

Instrumental Ensemble (orchestra), 
FirstLight and Adult Choir. 



Rev. Andy Jung, ajung@tbcraleigh.com s Rev. Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com 

www.lifehonestly.com

Words from Lydia

Over the past couple of weeks, Dr. Roberts 
has reminded us of God’s plan - that Christ’s 
birth was God’s plan. That from the time of 
the Fall we all have experienced detours, 
derailments, and disappointments. And, 
make no mistake, God has experienced 
them with us. But, God’s continued presence 
with us through Noah, Abraham, Moses, and 
the Prophets allowed for us to know God’s 
ultimate plan for the redemption of the world 
through Jesus. God’s plan, though planned, 
was not straight, or easy, or predictable. 
Sometimes God’s plan seemed then and 
seems now invisible or non-existent. We, 
like David in Psalm 13, wonder how long 
God will hide His face from us. We can lose 
sight of God’s promise to us and we can lose 
touch with the God who never leaves us or 
forsakes us. But, God’s plan is trustworthy 
and constant - even when our faith falters.

Finding and living with peace through upset, 
turmoil, and change looks like this: trust 
God’s presence with and plan for us, and the 
second is like it, trust your neighbors (your 
fellow Christians) with your life. Will you have 
trouble? Most likely. Will you have stress? 
Most certainly. But, will you have help? Will 
you have support? Will you be loved? And, 
will you be cared for? Yes. Yes. Yes. Yes.

God’s plan for you is life, and life abundant. 
And, it may not look like you would plan; but 
God’s constant presence and unconditional 
love for you ensures that though earthly trials 
may come, eternal life is the ultimate end; it is 
the last stop; it is the final destination on your 
itinerary. So, this year as you are making your 
resolutions, make this your resolution: to live 
life, and live it in the abundance of God.

MS & HS
Ski Retreat ‘14
January 18-20 • Winterplace Ski 

Resort

Please be sure to turn in your  
final balance and 2014 medical release 

form as soon as possible! 

MS PASSPORT
Summer 

Mission Camp
July 7-12 • Danville, Virginia 

Cost: $255

This summer, we will head back up to 
Averett University in Danville, Virginia 
to experience a week of Bible study, 
missions, worship, and tons of fun! Be 
looking for registration brochures in 
the mail at the start of the new year! 
Registration and deposit of $100 are 
due no later than January 26.

HS Spring Break 
Mission Trip

Brunswick & St. Simon Island, GA

March 30 - April 5 • Cost: $250
This year, we will travel to St. Simon’s 
Island, Georgia and Epworth by the Sea 
where we will find rest and relaxation 
after days full of mission work in 
neighboring Brunswick. Registration 
and fees of $250 are due no later 
than January 31. Additional brochures 
can be found in the Narthex or www.
lifehonestly.com.

Northbound & 
D-Teams

Resume Wednesday, January 8



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Children’s Day
Family Portraits

February 9, 2014

Children singing, leading and sharing 
in the worship services for the day! 
Our families frame the faith that we have. 
We need the love and support of parents, 
grandparents and relatives to discover and 
grow in our understanding of God and Jesus. 
Come and listen as our children share with 
us this Sunday. 

This is one of my mantras this year. To 
promote and educate parents, leaders and 
visitors about the quality standard of care 
for all children and the maintenance of the 
facility entrusted in our care. We have some 
fundamental guidelines within the Children’s 
ministry that guide our teaching and caring 
for preschoolers and children. Our goal is 
to encourage safety, security and sanitation 
so that quality teaching can occur within a 
carefully structured and clean environment. 

Why is this important? In today’s world, 
families are searching for security. They 
expect to leave their children in a clean facility 
and want the safest environment as possible. 
This is not anything new—but it is more 
prominent and heightened than in previous 
years. We believe we should provide such an 
environment and be able to assure parents, 
and also demonstrate our attempt to provide 
such an environment during all programs 

GA Mother/
Daughter Camp

April 25 - 26
Information is out and registration is due.  

Please turn in forms to GA leader or 
Suzanna Fay by January 15.

A Quality Standard of Care
and events at Trinity. I am challenged by 
the task and overwhelmed by the necessity. 
However, my purpose is to bring assurance 
to parents so that quality teaching of the 
Bible and presenting the gospel is heard and 
internalized. That should be our ultimate goal. 

How will this be accomplished? 1. Policies 
exsist that currently include all programing 
and events in which preschoolers and 
children participate. A security task force is 
updating and reviewing our current policies 
and to make them more current and efficient. 
2. Teachers, leaders and parents will be 
given policies to review and understand. 
Current ones are provided in various locations 
around the church or in the church office. 
Leaders will be given policies at time of 
training or enlisting. 3. Leaders will work with 
supervising ministers and/or division directors 
on proper maintenance and care of facilities 
used during their programing. Standards 
will be developed by supervising ministers 
and presented to leadership. 4. Workers 
with children, please take the time to attend 
sessions provided this year on First Aid or CPR 
to stay informed. 

What is your role? Parents, you can inform 
all leadership of the needs of your child, share 
with each leader the security tag or pager you 
secured and only bring your child when he/
she is healthy and not contagious. As a parent, 
fellow educator or fellow user of the facility, 
we applaud your efforts to be consistent with 
our programing and use of the facility. We are 
grateful that you care about the children in 
your care and willingly maintain the proper 
security, safety and sanitizing measures in 
place. Please continue to alert us to concerns, 
inappropriate use of space and possible tips 
to help the ministerial leadership plan better. 
This may be uncomfortable at times as we 
attempt to get all programs on board. So you 
can help by encouraging our leadership and 
fellow users of the importance and goals we 
are trying to reach. You can also encourage 
our task force as they work toward our desires 
in the best way and provide security for all. 

Thank you.



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Welcome,  
Carla Babb

We welcome Carla Babb, our new 
Preschool Ministry Associate, with a 
reception on Wednesday, January 15. 
She will begin the following week. Carla 
is local to the Raleigh Area and brings 
a wonderful expertise in the area of 
Preschool ministry. 

Come and join us in the Office 
Conference room beginning at 6:00pm 
to greet Carla and show your support. 

Fall Weekday Preschool 
Registration Begins 

Make note of these dates if interested in enrolling for next year.

Week of January 13 
Open to all current 
children enrolled

Week of January 20 
Open to all  

church members

Week of January 27 
Open to all

ETC Volunteers
We have several new hostesses for 2014 and 
a new schedule is being sent out. Please 
note if your hostess has changed and check 
your dates for 2014. Thank you for serving 
so faithfully in this area of worship ministry. 
You are truly the unsung heroes of worship! 

We appreciate you!

Safety and Risk 
Safety and Risk is offering two great 
sessions on Sundays this January for 

members and key volunteers. Sunday 
School and ETC workers, this means you!

First Aid
January 12 

5:00-7:00pm • Room E247

Cost is $25 
Free to the first 15 who sign-up!

The class offers the following guidance 
and information: First Aid basics, medical 
emergencies, Injury emergencies and 
environmental emergencies. This is 
important for parents, care givers, health 
providers, etc. Sign-up in Narthex or 
through email or calls to the office.

Friends & Family CPR 
& AED Training

January 26 
5:00-7:00pm • Room E247

Cost is $25 
Free to the first 15 who sign-up!

This class offers training in Adult/child/
infant CPR and Choking management.

Wednesday 
Activities, Music 

& Missions
Resume January 8



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

ROC Calendar 
Fall Fest • Trunk or Treat 
Friday, October 25 • 6:30pm

ROC ‘n Golf Tournament 
May 19, 2014

NH5K 
September 6, 2014

ROC Volunteers
Monday, January 13

8am-11am	 Charles & Ronda Swindell
11am-2pm	 Billy Joyner
3pm-6pm	 Rhonda Davis
6pm-9pm	 Mark McCoy

Tuesday, January 14
8am-11am	 Glenn & Sylvia Wellborn
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Mike Bowersox
6pm-9pm	 Dan Caroon

Wednesday, January 15
8am-11am	 Brenda Fulp
11am-2pm	 Ernest & Ann Tilley
7:45pm-9pm	 Ron Brown

Thursday, January 16
8am-11am	 Charlotte Edwards,  

Beverly Munday
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Peggy Paul
6pm-9pm	 Phil & Fran Holland

Friday, January 17
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Pat Altman

Saturday, January 18
9am - 12pm 	 David Looper

ROC Gym Floor Closed

Saturdays in January - February  
for Upward Games

ROC Hours

Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday • 8:00 am - 2:00 pm 
7:30 pm-9:00 pm (for Trinity Members)

Friday • 8:00 am - 2:00 pm  
(11:45 - Gym Floor Closes)

Saturday • 9:00 am - 12:00 pm

ROC Activities

Group Fitness Classes 

M, W, F • 8:00-9:00 am
Cardio Strength Training

M, W, F • 9:30-10:30 am
Stroller Strides

T & Th • 8:00-9:00 am
Stroller Strides Class

T & Th • 9:00-10:00 am
Dance-it Group Fitness Class

T • 8:30-9:15 am • MP Room • FREE
Senior Adult Bend and Stretch

F • 9:15-10:00 am • MP Room • FREE
Senior Adult Bend and Stretch

Recreation Activities

T, Th, F • 6:00-9:00pm
Basketball Leagues

1st & 3rd Tuesdays • Each Month
Prayer Shawl Ministry

T • 6:00-9:00 pm 
Volleyball

Th • 1:00-4:00 pm • A214
Cards & Games Fellowship

ROC January 13 - January 18



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Stroller Strides Class 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday 

9:30-10:30 am• ROC

Tuesdays and Thursday  
8:00am - 9:00am • ROC

Come a few minutes early to sign-up! 
First Class is Free!

Stroller Strides is a total fitness program 
for moms that they can do with their baby 
or stroller-age child(ren). The hour-long 
workout includes power walking and 
intervals of body toning, using exercise 
tubing and the stroller. Taught by nationally 
certified instructors who are trained in pre- 
and post-natal fitness, it’s a great workout for 
any fitness level. For more information go to 
www.strollerstrides.net/midtownraleigh.

Group 
Fitness 
Classes
Certified Instructors 

All classes are for all experiences  
(beginner to experienced)

$5 Individual Classes 
$30 Monthly Fitness Pass  

(Price does not include Dance-it Classes)

No contract or commitments required.
Longevity of participation at user’s discretion.

Cardio Strength Training 
M, W, F • 8:00 - 9:00am • Gym

Instructor Mary Ann Potts

Senior Adult Bend & Stretch • Free
T • 8:30 - 9:15am • MP

Instructor Mary Ann Potts

Senior Adult Bend & Stretch • Free
F • 9:15 - 10:00am • MP
Instructor Mary Ann Potts

100 DAYS
of 

PRAYER
November 18 - February 25

Join us as we pray for the Upward 
Basketball and Cheerleading Season.

Looking for a  
Place to Serve TBC

We have many lead teams and are  
always looking for new folks to serve.  

Here are a few in the Recreation  
Ministry for you to consider.

• Fall Fest: Trunk or Treat
• North Hills 5k
• Golf Ministry

• Upward Basketball and Cheerleading

To serve on any of these lead teams, 
please contact Rev. Spencer Good  

at 919-787-3740 ext. 4856 or  
email sgood@rocraleigh.com.
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ext. 4851 • ladams@tbcraleigh.com

Nan Holton, Church Hostess 
ext. 4863 • nanh@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director 
ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Chris Quinn, Weekday Preschool Admin. 
ext. 4865

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Pianist

Barbara Bowen, Pianist

Vision for Growth
January 5, 2013

Growing through Bible Study...
Members 		  New 	  
Age Group	 Present 	 Members	 Visitors

Adults	 576	 4	 17
Students	 154	 0	 7
Children	 82	 0	 1
Preschool	 90	 0	 0
Totals 	 902	 4	 25
Sunday School 	 Total 931
Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 332 
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 719 
Total Worship Attendance 	 1,051
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 11/30/2013)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $2,391,031.00
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $2,518,681.82
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $2,211,638.42

ETC Workers
Sunday, January 12

Hostess: Susan Pintuff 
Assistant Hostess: Heather DeVault

8:45 am Worship Service
Stephanie & Chris Stanley, Stephanie Sitton,  
Pat York, Alec Sitton, Angie or Michael Ferree

10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Kim Mays, Sadie White

5-10 mos	 Amy Jung, Brian Sumner

11-14 mos 	 Paige Bagwell, Warren Mays

15-19 mos	 Dana Sumner

20-24 mos	 Karen Spilman, Bill Shelton

2 yrs	 Sheldon Fry, Sarah Luvender, 
Elliott Mays

3 yrs	 Caroline Warren, Stephanie Cox

4 yrs	 Katie & Ryan Crumpler,  
Abby Mays

Wednesday, January 15
Bed Babies	 Teri North, Kim Beckett

Toddlers	 Helen Monteith, Patra Payseur

Two’s	 Denise Hall


